A message from your friendCy PAC

October is such a full time. HAPPY THANKSGIVING! This year, we are thankful
for our wonderful school community, our families, and the staff at Riverdale,
working so hard to keep our kids healthy and to help them grow.

HAPPY HALLOWEEN! How ever you mark the day, we hope it is fun, safe, and
full of ghoulish glee (and maybe some sweets).

Fundraising:
Our SWAG fundraiser has closed with an estimated profit of over $900.00! Thank you to all who were
able to support it! Keep your eyes peeled for your orders to be delivered through the classrooms in Mid-
November. We can’t wait for our hoodies and sweatpants!

Regrettably, we will not be running hot lunches for the foreseeable future. Those who have credits
logged in Munch-A-Lunch will receive an email from the PAC. Please check your email box that you use
for Munch A Lunch, and get back to us as soon as possible in regards to your credits!

Our next fundraiser is coming up quickly, though, and just in time for the Christmas Season! Watch for
newsletters regarding the holiday and gourmet goodies Dielmans Holiday Catalog!

Ongoing:
We still have an account set up at the Return It! Depot on 108A by the school. Return refund amounts
changed in October! Be sure to bring in your refundable empties in a clear plastic bag.
BOTTLES MUST BE RINSED, AND HAVE THEIR LIDS ON.

When you arrive, enter the school’s phone number at the kiosk (604-588-5978) and print off a sticker for
your bag. Attach the sticker and leave the bag. The depot will sort your empties and add the total to the
PAC Playground Donations account. All funds raised will go towards the playground.

Come in anytime with your empties!

Playground Update:

Luckily, we have until Summer 2022 to get funds in place for the new playground. Since we had a date
of 2021 prior to this (and considering the ongoing social pause we are all experiencing) we are happy to
have the extra time!

If you would like to donate to the Playground fund, or if you think your company would like to make a
donation, please contact us for details and corporate donation letters. Tax credit receipts are available

on donations exceeding $25!

Appreciation!
This month the PAC would like to recognize Holly Tuason! She is our Social Media Coordinator. If you
subscribe to our Facebook page, then you are seeing Holly’s creativity and hard work! In particular, we’d
like to express our gratitude for her going above and beyond in helping with our Neufeld’s Fundraiser.

WE LOVE YOUR ENERGY AND DEDICATION HOLLY! THANK YOU!




Upcoming events:

Remembrance Day, Wednesday, November 11. Lest we forget.

PAC MEETINGS! ALL ARE WELCOME! Our next meeting will be held on Zoom, Monday the 16" of November, at 6
pm. Please see our facebook page (noted below) or watch Schoollink for more details.
Remember, if you have any questions about what your PAC does, you can email us at any time at
riverdale.pac@hotmail.com
or find us on our Facebook page,
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Riverdale. PAC/.
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